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Little Stoke Primary School

Little Stoke Lane

Little Stoke

                      Every Day in school Counts!

South Gloucestershire

BS34 6HY

Tel. 01454 866522
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sWell done! Your children will be getting the
most out of their time in school with the
equivalent of only up to 10 days absence in
the year

*We will continue to monitor their
attendance regularly and recognise this
achievement.

*We may be beginning to have some concerns
about your child's absence patterns with
between 10 and 20 days absent in the year.
‘We will write to you to express any concerns
and offer support.




Headteacher: Mrs A. Sargent

Website:   www.littlestokeps.co.uk    

Email: admin@littlestokeps.co.uk
Dear Parents/Carers,            

Absence procedures at Little Stoke Primary
Remember, you have;

190 School days in each school year

190 days spent in school improving your Education & Life chances

175 Non-School days in a year

175 days to spend on:-

Family time, visits, holidays, shopping, celebrating birthdays and household jobs 

The Little Stoke Attendance Target is 96.5% or higher.

Little Stoke has worked closely with parents over the last few years to negotiate improved attendance and share the good reasons for children not to take odd days off or holidays in term time. Many of you have responded well to this partnership and our overall attendance has started to rise along with the progress our children are able to make in their learning.  

Regulation 7 of The Education (Pupil Registration) Regulations 2006 was amended in 2013 prohibiting the proprietor of a maintained school (Head Teacher) to grant any leaves of absence during term time unless there are exceptional circumstances. 

This means that the school is no longer able to authorise any holidays during term time.  Any holidays taken during term time will result in unauthorised absence and a Penalty Notice could be issued to you by the Local Authority. 

The full use of Penalty Notices came in to use at Little Stoke Primary from September 2015.  A Penalty Notice fine can be considered if a pupil has more than 10 sessions (5 days) of unauthorised absence in any 7 week period.  A fine will be issued by the Local Authority and is £60, rising to £120 if paid after 21 days but within 28 days. If you don’t pay the fine you may be prosecuted.
Please read the attached information regarding Penalty Notices, Illness and a leaflet outlining the main points of our Attendance/Absence Procedures.  
Little Stoke Primary aims to support parents in maintaining a good level of regular school attendance for their children and in reducing absence.  Absence is monitored on a daily basis by our Attendance Officer (Mrs Pittaway) and the Senior Leadership Staff. 
Regular attendance at Little Stoke Primary School 

is considered to be 98% or higher.
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¢ We will definitely want to meet with
you to talk about our concerns regarding
your child's absence levels with between
10 and 20 days off over the year. We will
write to you to detail our concerns amd
agree plans for improvement.

We have serious concerns about your child's
absence with over 30 days off over the year. We
will set up a meeting with you and our Education
Welfare Officer. A formal plan will be putin place
with you to improve your child's attendance. We
will want to see recent medical evidence if your

child is regularly absent due to illness.




We encourage all our parents to be vigilant in ensuring the good attendance of their child and to support the school by informing us when your child is absent and discussing any concerns you have with us.  The guidelines we offer on absence can be found in the attached parent leaflet and in the full Attendance & Absence Procedure Policy document on the website www.littlestokeps.co.uk 
All requests for leave from school must be made in writing to the Head Teacher giving reasonable notice.  These will be considered on a case by case basis.  The school will not supply request forms for parents to complete.  Please note that failure to put forward written request is likely to result in unauthorised absence being recorded if your child does not attend school.
If you have any concerns or queries about any of the above information, or if you would like to discuss your child’s school attendance please contact the Head Teacher or Deputy Head on 01454866522.

Anne Sargent                       Steve Wells
Head Teacher                                        Chair of Governor

